TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

February 19, 2019

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Sam Greene, Rod Wood,

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

Fire Dept: Dee Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson reported that all is good. They have been repairing breakdowns as they happen and doing preventive maintenance in between storms. Bob Dupuis asked Dean to replace the Restricted Sand Sign because it has faded and it's hard to read. There was discussion about the theft of sand at the Highway Garage. Dean said that if he sees something on the security cameras, he calls Chief Williamson to review. Al Brown damaged another mailbox this past snowstorm.

Police Dept: Chief Williamson no report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report.

PUBLIC SESSION:

Sam Greene, from NHCR, came in to discuss the upcoming 2018 Assessment Review Standards. This is done every five years. This consists of several areas, the Level and Uniformity of Assessments, Assessing Practices, Exemptions and Tax Credits, Data Accuracy and Proportionality per RSA 21-J:11-a. This will be happening in April. The Town of Hill is in its Full Market Revaluation this year.

Lisa Seymour will be reviewing Current Use per RSA 79-A:5, Veteran's Tax Credits RSA 72:28 & Elderly Exemptions RSA 72:39-a, b, Annual list of Religious/Educational/Charitable RSA 72:23. The NH Department of Revenue Administration (DRA) will be reviewing the Level and Uniformity of Assessments, Assessing Practices, Data Accuracy and Proportionality per RSA 21-J:11-a. The Assessor will be verifying the data and submitting the MS- RSA 21-J:14-b.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits: None

Intent to Cut: None

Certificate of Appointment: Patricia A. Rosen (Ballot Clerk)

Department of Environmental Services: NHDES is now seeking up to three individuals interested serving on the Pemigewasset River LAC to ensure that the Town of Hill is fully

represented on the committee. The Selectmen would like this placed on the website to see if any of the residents of Hill would be interested.

NH Public Works Mutual Aid - Contact Information needs updating with the Road Agent

Town Warrant has been signed for the upcoming Town Meeting.

Policy – Noise Ordinance is being reworked by the Chief, Welfare and Travel Reimbursement Policy are under review by the Board of Selectmen.

The file for the Town Report will be sent by Thursday.

The new school generator still needs a relay switch before it will be functional.

The boiler has been inspected for the Department of Labor requirement. This was completed by Primex Travelers insurance company. The State has waived the late fees because it was an error on the insurance company when they ran the reports the Town of Hill.

The Selectmen's office will be closed on February 26th but will be open on February 27th.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:53 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady